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Thursday 25th June 2020
Dear Parents, carers and children,
I cannot believe it has been over 3 months since we had all the children together at school. I am delighted to say that we now have over 90 children accessing school again! Our key worker and vulnerable groups are at full capacity. The teachers will only be making telephone calls to children who are not yet back in school. I am awaiting guidance on what school will look like in September. I am really hoping that all children will be back full time, with slight staggered starts and finish times, one way drop of systems and staggered lunch and breaks. I am yet to find out if breakfast club will be available to all children, as am I still waiting to hear whether, in September, children can attend breakfast club and then go into their usual year group class/bubble of children. I will let you know as soon as possible.
Years 2,3,4 and 5
We are desperate to see you all again! This week, I have met with the teachers to create a plan for visits back to school for ALL of you. You will receive a letter next week with the dates and times on them. Each child will be welcomed back into school for 2 visits, each visit lasting 1 or 1.5 hours (age group dependent). We are hoping to borrow a marque or two, to ensure that we can have as many children back into school, even if it is poor weather.
The visits will be in groups of no more than 15 children, all outside in the open air. Children and adults will be socially distanced at all times. During your visits, you can bring in any work that you would like to show your teacher, but you must keep this in a named bag and only handle your carrier bag. Your teacher will plan some activities for you and you will get to meet your new teacher for next year too. If your child is in a key worker group in school, they will be taken to the visits at the correct time by a member of staff in their existing bubble. 
If your child is in Year F and 1 and has decided not to return to school, there will be a short visit to see your teacher too. 
You will all receive a letter with more details about the visits, early next week.

Leavers
We nearly have all of Year 6 back in school! We are planning some lovely end of term activities for a well-deserved send off, for a super class of children. On Tuesday 14th, the Year 6 will be having a games evening on the field with fish and chips. Thank you to Jenny Church who has arranged for the school to borrow a large marque from Grove Challengers football club, in order to provide a dry place for the children to still be together, even if it is bad weather. 
On Thursday 16th July, 2.15-2.45pm there will be a leavers assembly. Year 6 children will be given the official ‘stamp out’, on the school KS2 playground, parents may come and watch this part, whilst socially distancing from other families outside of the school gates. We did want to invite all parents to an outside field assembly, but this was seen as a large gathering (. I am seeking advice from Public Health regarding the logistics of how to have all of the year 6 children safely together and the possibility of a live recording of the assembly to share with you all. Mrs Cargill will send details of both the leavers assembly and the games evening to Year 6 parents very soon. At both the assembly and the leavers games evening, group A and B of the Year 6 class will remain in their bubbles, whilst working in small groups. 
If you have not yet seen the ‘Year 6 class of Corona toilet roll challenge’, it is definitely worth a watch. Thank you to Brendan England and Karen for editing and organising us all to create a very funny, memorable video. http://www.stockham.oxon.sch.uk/web/year_6/457414
We will be saying goodbye to our wonderful, long standing FOS chair, Karen England. We will be thanking Karen, along with Jenny and Shalu (Year 6 FOS parents) on the final Thursday of term.
We will also be wishing Rachel Clark (lunch supervisor) a safe move up North with her family. Thank you for all the hard work that all of these parents have provided over the many years at Stockham.

September 2020 staffing
All of the teachers will be remaining in their current teaching year groups. We will be wishing Mrs Wylde luck for her maternity leave and sharing some baby presents with her on Wednesday 8th July. We are welcoming Mrs Beccy Hackwood from an Abingdon school to join our Foundation team.
	Year Foundation
	Mrs Beccy Hackwood

	Year 1
	Mrs Anna Kerman

	Year 2
	Mrs Kerry Mascord (Mon-Thurs) –KS1 Lead.
Miss Sarah Hall (Friday)

	Year 3
	Mrs Sarah McNaught (Mon-Thurs)

Miss Claire Lovegrove (Friday)

	Year 4
	Mrs Emma Burson

	Year 5
	Mr Joe Burbank (Mon, Tues, Friday) -Assistant Head Teacher)  

Miss Claire Lovegrove (Wed, Thurs)

	Year 6
	Miss Catherine Hughes (KS2 lead)
Mrs Cargill wishes to use her maiden name from September 2020.

	SENCO –Mrs Katie Roberts


Annual reports home
Teachers are working hard to write your child’s report. As the children’s learning in school has been cut short due to the lockdown, the teachers have used their knowledge and best judgements based on March assessment data. Therefore, the ticks in the report are purely an educated estimate about what level your child may have achieved by the end of the year. Obviously this is now slightly fictitious and is not a true indication of where your child may be now. Annual reports will be available to collect from school from the week beginning 13th July. If your child is attending school, or visiting school on an organised session, the report can come home with your child. If you wish to discuss any areas of the report with the class teacher, there will be an opportunity for a phone call discussion.

Please let the office know if you would like additional copies of reports for parents living in different households.

Return to school ELSA support –There are some lovely activities and ideas if you follow the link below. This is aimed at all children, but especially those children who may be feeling uncertain or anxious about the return. 
https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Coronavirus-back-to-school.pdf
School will not be open in the summer holidays (with the exception of Year 6 cycling proficiency groups). Term ends, as normal on Friday 17th July 2020 at 12.10pm. We will not be providing childcare during the summer holiday, however we are keeping up to date with guidance on tuition and catch up programs.

Stay safe,

Mrs Ruth Burbank

Please see below a message from Abigail and Elizabeth’s family (Year F and 2)
My niece (my twin brother’s little girl, who is two years old) has recently been diagnosed with a rare childhood cancer. Lucy has already started chemotherapy at Southampton hospital, but we are looking at a very long road to recovery. The family are being supported by the charity Abby's Heroes and we would really like to give something back to this great charity. Money raised by this event will be split equally between Abby's Heroes and CLIC Sargent.
 
Cancer has not stopped for COVID-19, but treatment has become even more difficult and challenging for the children and their families. 

My husband’s work (STFC Technology department) staff and families are completing various personal cycling challenges to raise money for the children's cancer charities, Abby's Heroes and CLIC Sargent. https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/rideforlucy

Not all are regular cyclists, and the youngest participant is 4 years old - my youngest daughter Elizabeth has set herself a challenge of cycling ten miles - myself and my other daughter Abigail will be doing this with her. Anyone who knows me might be aware that cycling is not my favourite hobby! 

Many of us are attempting our longest ever bike ride. Mike (my husband) is going to cycle from our home in Oxfordshire to Lucy’s home in Poole, Dorset - 100 miles, which will be his longest ride yet. 
 
Currently 18 participants have pledged to ride 1,035miles with 44,000ft of elevation gain. That's further than Land's End to John o' Groats and climbing the height of Mount Everest 1.5 times!

A group of 4 are attempting to climb the height of Mount Everest in a day.

Abby's Heroes helps support the children and families of the Piam Brown unit for children with cancer. https://www.abbysheroes.org/

CLIC Sargent is the UK's leading cancer charity for children, young people and their families. https://www.clicsargent.org.uk/
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Your support would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Many thanks
 
Claire Fitton & family
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